
 

 

Dear families, 
 
Year 11 and Year 13 deserve our recognition and support for starting their written exam series so positively and 
maturely. Thank you to all families who are working to calm nerves and boost motivation as the exams become 
more intense. It is fantastic to see so many of Year 11 engaging in breakfasts prep, boosters and study plus. Our 
teaching staff have prepared and drilled our students so well they know what to expect - full support! 
 
Proud Thursday and Quiz up has taken to the front yard to shine the sunlight on our students beautiful work. I 
hope that families are seeing the postcards and the work produced to earn them! We have a creative writing 
workshop this afternoon that Miss Wilson has arranged that will blend writing and art for a group of Year 7 -10.  
 
Other students are enjoying the summer sports, whilst our Year 10 volunteers are keeping Ms Steadman busy. 
We break up for half term on Friday 23rd May at 3.00pm and will welcome all students back on Monday 2nd June 
for the final half term of the year.  
 
Clair Foden 
Headteacher  
Lady Lumley's School 

Attendance 

New Attendance Policy 

The Local Governing Committee approved our new Attendance Policy last week. This is available on our website 
here and was shared with families last week. Please support your child to ensure attendance remains above 97%, 
in line with the new policy, if you feel you or your child need further support with attendance, please contact the 
school on 01751 472846.   

Hay fever 

We have an increase in students off school due to hay fever. While we understand that hay fever can be 
uncomfortable for some, it is generally not considered an acceptable reason for absence from school. Missing 
valuable learning time can impact your child’s progress. We strongly encourage taking preventative measures to 
manage hay fever, taking an antihistamine tablet before school. Students are also able to carry up to two 
paracetamol on their person should they require to take them during the school day. If your child experiences 
severe hay fever symptoms that you are concerned about, we recommend consulting with your GP for further 
advice.  

Punctuality 

A number of students are regularly arriving significantly late to school on a morning. Please be aware, that if your 
child arrives at school after registration is closed without an acceptable reason, the school legally has to mark them 
as “Late after registration” which is a U code and counts as an absence for the morning on their attendance record. 

If your child is going to be late due to an appointment, please contact the school office to let them know, to ensure 
that they are marked appropriately, rather than unauthorised late. 

County Football Trials 

Congratulations go out to Freddy H (Y10) for his selection to the North Yorkshire U15/16 Football 

Team. Well done Freddy we are all very proud! 

https://www.ladylumleys.coastandvale.academy/for-parents-and-carers/attendance/


School Uniform 
 
A reminder about the uniform policy regarding skirt length. 
Please ensure your child's skirt is knee-length or just above the knee, and not rolled up. This is to maintain a 
professional and appropriate school appearance. We welcome your support in speaking to your child about skirt 
length or providing a skirt that meets school expectations. This will prevent your child being challenged or 
consequence.   
Full details of our uniform policy can be found on the School Website.  

Drama News 
 
A Midsummer Night’s Dream 
 
The play is blocked and lines are learnt (mainly!) Our set is being built and costumes are being made. Students are 
working really hard to get the show ready for Thursday 19th June. Please check MCAS for the updated rehearsal 
schedule. A reminder about our weekend rehearsal on Sunday 8th June, 10.00am – 3.00pm. All students must 
now be off script.  

Year 8 District Football Champions 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On the first day back of school, the Year 8 football team competed in the District Final against Pindar School. The 
game was played at Whitby FC stadium which was an exciting experience for the boys. Luckily we managed to get 
the win and bring the trophy home. This was due to an amazing performance from all of the team throughout. 
 
Honourable mentions go to A.Brown, J.Brown,T.McMann, L.McLaren and D.Horsfall. In the first half we started off 
slow but came into half time 3-0 up due to A.brown bagging a hattrick in 20 minutes. We went into the second 
half feeling confident, with a solid defensive line, numerous awesome saves, leading us to pull off a staggering 8-3 
win with A.Brown bagging 7 goals and T.McMann getting 1. We go into next year on a massive high and aim to go 
further in the County Cup. Proud of these boys. Well done lads! 
 

Last match of the season and Fred Flys in Style! 

Freddie L plays for Bishop Burton Yorkshire Centre and their last match was against 

Doncaster and West Park Leeds Yorkshire Centres. 

The matches where played in Harrogate.  All the pathway coaches were watching and 

Fred managed to score two tries and they won both games. 

This leads to selection for next season and we wish Fred all the luck for this. What a 

talented student, well done Fred!   

Emma Steadman KS4 Year 10 Pastoral Officer 



Personal Development Updates 

Lots of exciting lessons are being learned across the Personal Development curriculum this term. We obviously 

encourage you to continue the conversations we begin in lessons at home, so to that end, here's what students are 

in the midst of studying!  

 

Year 7 - In Life, students have begun, or are about to begin, learning about the emotional side of puberty and how 

to manage the changes puberty brings. In their Leadership Award lessons, students are bringing together their 

wider knowledge to discuss how we maximise our brain power to really be our best.  

Year 8 - Year 8 have been learning about the challenges LGBT+ people face as they grow up in the UK today and 

how we can all be better allies to people who are different to ourselves, not just to LGBT+ people. They will then go 

on to understand the importance of healthy relationships and consent.  

Year 9 - In Life lessons, students are also learning about healthy, consensual relationships and what to do if a 

relationship is harmful. In Futures, Year 9 have had chance to research further the providers who were at the 

Careers Fair the other week, and will shortly begin their project working with members of Pickering Town CIC to 

create an event that could put Pickering on the map. Members of Pickering CIC will be there to guide students and 

help them work out the feasibility of their ideas.  

Year 10 - Year 10 also had the chance to do further research about their Post-16 choices and are about to recap 

why consent is important, as well as the impact watching pornography can have on intimate relationships.  

As always, students can find support on the school website, something which they are reminded about during Life 

lessons, but which can be accessed here: Sources of Support 

This also includes a section for parents and carers to support your discussions. There is also an ever-evolving Padlet 

specifically for Careers which can be found here: Careers 

 

Mr. Heeley  

Personal Development Lead (i/c Careers, Life, RE) 

https://padlet.com/mheeley1/sources-of-support-7u0goo9wh990zxjk
https://padlet.com/mheeley1/careers-bdohiz6tv7xsvp1u


News from the Library 

May is exam season, and the library is playing host to some of 

our students who are sitting their GCSEs and A levels. 

Unfortunately, this means that students are not able to access 

the space during break and lunch times when exams are 

happening. It also means that I am the mobile librarian - 

carrying boxes of books to classrooms and making use of our IT 

suites.  

Earth Day at the end of April prompted an investigation of 

climate change. Year 7 and 8 students looked at books from our 

non-fiction collection and then spent time in IT visiting a 

curated set of websites to find information on the subject that 

“…is the most pressing issue facing humanity today.” (United 

Nations). 

Year 9 students have been engaged in group reading with 

focused, timed reading sessions followed by group discussions 

and feedback to the class. We will be continuing with those 

books in future lessons to give readers a chance to really dive 

into the story they are reading and make connections with the characters and settings. We will also be making use 

of ePlatform for some free choice reading, using ebooks and audiobooks – choosing what they read is an important 

tool to increase engagement with literature -“..research has demonstrated that three times as many children and 

young people who are most engaged with literacy have better mental wellbeing than those who are least 

engaged.” (National Literacy Trust) 

This Friday, 16th May, visual artist, Simon Crook, is coming to do some work on manga and designing / writing 

about characters. He will be working with a selected group of students from across year groups from 1-3 p.m. – we 

are very excited to offer this opportunity to our Manga fans! I can’t wait to see what they create!  

As always, if you have any library related questions or suggestions, please send me an email. In the meantime, 

happy reading! 

Ms. Rueth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Author visit 
 
We are delighted to announce that author Phil Earle will be visiting our school on Monday 23rd June. He will be 
talking to our Year 7 students and the Year 6 students from Pickering Junior school about his latest book, ‘The Dawn 
of Adonis'. 
 
“It is 1911 and London’s docks thrum with underhand deals, none so great as the arrival of a valuable, rare and 
exotic animal, smuggled from the depths of the Congolese rainforest. The baby gorilla stands to make one man, the 
shady Goliath Deeds, very, very rich. Heaven help anyone who dares stand in his way, not least the brave and 
innocent twelve-year-old Nettie Beecroft, who finds herself embroiled in a dangerous rescue attempt where she 
encounters toshers, bone grubbers and gangsters.” 
 
We are partnering with Pickering Book Tree for this exciting event, and they have arranged for families to pre-order 
a copy of the book, which will be available on the day for students to have Phil Earle sign for them. Families will 
have the opportunity to buy the books for £7.20 through our My Child at School portal so look out for the item to 
appear in the payments section - the deadline for ordering is Monday, 2nd June. There is no obligation to buy a 
book in order to attend the author visit, but the sale of books contributes to the event being free of charge to our 
school. In addition to the book, Pickering Book Tree will be giving out a loyalty card which automatically gives 
students 10% off every future book they buy at the Book Tree. 
 
If you would like to read any of Phil Earle’s other stories before his visit, we have several of his books in our library, 
and via our ePlatform.   
 
If you have any questions about the event, please contact Donna Rueth.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



VE Day Celebration Beacon Lighting. 

 

Last Thursday a group of students from Year 7 and 10 took 

part in the Beacon lighting to mark VE Day.  

 

The students joined the parade in the marketplace along 

with veterans and Pickering town councillors, standing 

guard then through the service. Students taking part had 

entered the competition to light the beacon with the 

Mayor.  

 

The winner, Isabelle B who did an amazing job lighting the 

beacon.  

 

We are so proud of students taking part and supporting 

their local community.  

 

It was my last event as Mayor and it was an honour to 

stand alongside one of my Year 10 students lighting it and 

hearing Oliver P playing in Stape silver band next to us.  

 

Thank you to everyone who took part and who came to 

watch the event.  

 

Ms Steadman 



Year 8 trip to Normandy 22nd-25th June 

Information evening for parents and students: 

Tuesday June 3rd in the hall at 6 p.m 

Please bring your child's passport and GHIC card to the meeting. Any questions please contact Miss Wilson: 

r.wilson@ll.coastandvale.academy  

Maths Challenge Update from Mrs Lloyd 

Congratulations to our Year 7 and 8 students - a great performance in the Junior Maths Challenge. 

Special mention to those getting awards: 

Bronze to James A, Rowan B,  Isaac B, Poppie E, Seth HB, Xander T, 

Silver to  Peter C, William P, Harry T 

Gold to Stephen  E who goes through to the Junior Kangaroo - an outstanding result!! 

And news just in that Josh L was awarded a Bronze certificate in the Intermediate Kangaroo - fantastic in an 

invitation-only round. 

Prom Tickets 

Year 13 

A reminder Prom tickets are now on sale; you will find this on 

the MCAS products section on the app. The ticket is £33pp. This 

includes a 2-course meal and a DJ. The Prom will be held on 

Wednesday 25th June at The Old Lodge, Malton. Please contact 

Miss Hugill if you have any questions.  

Year 11  

The tickets for Year 11 Prom are now available on the My Child At School App for students who hit the criteria. 

Prom will take place at Sandburn Hall on Wednesday 25th June. Tickets are £45 with a £5 discount for those 

students who attended the Supporting Success evening.  

Under 17 Car Club  

The Under 17 Car Club Charitable Trust has been running the Pathfinder Initiative (a not-for-profit activity) since 

2008 helping over 2000 young people and their associates to be safer drivers. Events relatively local to our area 

occur three times a year in school holidays at Rufforth East Airfield, near York.  

Delivered by Volunteers, the 5-day programme is designed  for 15-17 year olds who, accompanied by a parent or 

other appropriate adult, learn the essential practical skills, road knowledge, attitudes and behaviours to be 

#Safeat17 when the persue a DVSA licence. 

More information is available at Under 17 Driving with the Pathfinder Initiative  

  

https://under17driver.co.uk/


 

 
Dates for the Diary 

 

HALF TERM 5 

Wednesday 21st and Thursday 22nd May—GCSE/A Level Art/Photography Moderation  

Friday 23rd May—Year 11 Rewards Afternoon 

Friday 23rd May—School Finishes for Half Term 3pm 

HALF TERM 6 

Monday 2nd June—Students Return to School 

Tuesday 3rd June—Year 8 Normandy Trip Information Evening 6-7pm 

Wednesday 4th June—Year 10 Supporting Success Evening for Year 11 & Beyond 

Monday 16th June—School Production Dress Rehearsal & Tech Day 

Monday 16th June—Year 11 Leavers Assembly  

Wednesday 18th June to  Monday 30th  June— Year 10 Trial Exams 

Thursday 19th June—School Production Evening Performance  

Sunday 22nd to Wednesday 25th June—Year 8 Normandy Visit 

Wednesday 25th June—Year 13 Prom at The Old Lodge Malton  

Wednesday 25th June—Year 11 Prom at Sandburn Hall  

Thursday 26th and Sunday 29th June—Year 12/13 Gold DofE Qualifying Expedition 

Thursday 26th June—Y6 Getting to Know You Event 4.30-5.30 

Monday 30th June— Year 13 Biology Fieldwork Fylingdales Moor  

Wednesday 2nd July— Year 10 Art Ambassadors Visit Thornton Le Dale Primary School 

Thursday 3rd July— Year 10 Science Marvericks Trip 

Staff Training Days  

Monday 21st July 2025 

Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

 

Useful Contact Information 

Main School Office: 01751 472846 

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Finance Email: budget@ll.coastandvale.academy 

SEND Email: LLSEND@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy 

Transport Email: transport@ll.coastandvale.academy 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 





 

 












